

Lawrence B. Somers Deputy General Counsel

Mailing Address: NCRH 20 / P.O. Box 1551 Raleigh, NC 27602

> o: 919.546.6722 f: 919.546.2694

bo.somers@duke-energy.com

January 30, 2020

## **VIA ELECTRONIC FILING**

Ms. Kimberley A. Campbell, Chief Clerk North Carolina Utilities Commission 4325 Mail Service Center Raleigh, North Carolina 27699-4300

Re: Duke Energy Progress, LLC Western Carolinas Modernization Project

**Status Update** 

Docket No. E-2, Sub 1089

Dear Ms. Campbell:

I write on behalf of Duke Energy Progress, LLC ("DEP") to update the North Carolina Utilities Commission (the "Commission") on the status of the two-unit Asheville Combined Cycle Project approved by the Commission in its March 28, 2016 *Order Granting Application in Part, with Conditions, and Denying Application in Part* ("CPCN Order") in connection with the referenced matter.

On January 15, 2020, the Unit 7 Combustion Turbine of the Asheville Combined Cycle Power Block 2 went into commercial operation. On January 29, 2020, DEP retired the Asheville Coal Units 1 and 2 to permanently cease operations of all coal-fired generating units at the Asheville site.

DEP continues to work with the original equipment manufacturer to repair a manufacturing defect in the Unit 8 Steam Turbine Generator of Power Block 2 and currently expects to place the Unit 8 Steam Turbine Generator into commercial operation in the first quarter 2020. DEP will update the Commission once the Unit 8 Steam Turbine Generator has been placed into service or should the status change.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. If you have any questions, please let me know.

Lawrence B. Somers

cc: David Drooz, Public Staff

Parties of Record

## **CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE**

I certify that a copy of Duke Energy Progress, LLC's Western Carolinas Modernization Project Status Update, in Docket No. E-2, Sub 1089, has been served by electronic mail, hand delivery or by depositing a copy in the United States mail, postage prepaid to the following parties:

David Drooz Public Staff North Carolina Utilities Commission 4326 Mail Service Center Raleigh, NC 27699-4300 david.drooz@psncuc.nc.gov Gudrun Thompson Southern Environmental Law Center 601 W. Rosemary Street Chapel Hill, NC 27516-2356 gthompson@selcnc.org

Matthew D. Quinn Counsel for NC WARN Lewis & Roberts, PLLC 3700 Glenwood Avenue, Suite 410 Raleigh, NC 27612 mdq@lewis-roberts.com Austin D. Gerken, Jr.
Southern Environmental Law Center
22 S. Pack Square, Suite 700
Asheville, NC 28801
djgerken@selcnc.org

Jim Warren
NC Waste Awareness & Reduction Network
PO Box 61051
Durham, NC 27715-1051
ncwarn@ncwarn.org

Peter H. Ledford NC Sustainable Energy Association 4800 Six Forks Road, Suite 300 Raleigh, NC 27609 peter@energync.org

Scott Carver LS Power Development, LLC One Tower Center, 21<sup>st</sup> Floor East Brunswick, NJ 08816 scarver@lspower.com Ralph McDonald Bailey & Dixon, L.L.P. Post Office Box 1351 Raleigh, NC27602-1351 rmcdonald@bdixon.com

Sharon Miller Carolina Utility Customer Association 1708 Trawick Road, Suite 210 Raleigh, NC 27604 smiller@cucainc.org

Robert Page Crisp, Page & Currin, LLP 410 Barrett Dr., Suite 205 Raleigh, NC 27609-6622 rpage@crisppage.com

Grant Millin 48 Riceville Road, B314 Asheville, NC 28805 grantmillin@gmail.com Richard Fireman 374 Laughing River Road Mars Hill, NC 28754 firepeople@main.nc.us

Daniel Higgins Burns Day and Presnell, P.A. PO Box 10867 Raleigh, NC 27605 dhiggins@bdppa.com Brad Rouse 3 Stegall Lane Asheville, NC 28805 brouse\_invest@yahoo.com

This is the 30<sup>th</sup> day of January, 2020.

Lawrence B. Somers
Deputy General Counsel
Duke Energy Corporation
P.O. Box 1551/NCRH 20
Raleigh, North Carolina 27602
Tel 919.546.6722
bo.somers@duke-energy.com